
Dear students, 

the summer semester 2020 also places high demands on all participants in terms of 
examination law and technology. The faculty UWUR  aims to limit the disadvantages for 
students resulting from the corona crisis as much as possible, but is dependent on the 
cooperation of the students in this process. Because: The organisation of the examinations 
has to consider the health-protecting requirements, among other things 10 m² have to be 
planned as area per student. In order not to have to extend the exam phase well into 
August, we need planning reliability with regard to the number of participating students. We 
therefore expect all students to think carefully about who really and seriously wants to take 
part in the respective exam, so that we do not plan too large rooms that are missing 
elsewhere. Careless registrations and cancellations are therefore harmful to everyone.  

Registration and deregistration for exams is done via QIS. Therefore, please register for the 
exams as soon as possible so that the organization of the exams can take place in the best 
possible way. In order to improve planning, we would ask you to withdraw from your 
registration in case of a desired withdrawal at least one week before the exam date.  

By unanimous circular resolution of 8/9.5.2020 on the organisation of examinations in the 
summer semester 2020, the Examination Committee of the Department of Environmental 
Economics/Environmental Law adopted the contents of the Department Council resolution 
of 24.4.2020 as the decisive execution specifications for the examinations in faculty UWUR 
this semester. The following regulations apply: 

1. Withdrawal from the examination is possible until the day of the examination. In the 
summer semester of 2020, proof of good reasons will not be required. Written examinations 
handed in during the examination will be evaluated.  

2. In order to compensate for the restrictions on attendance at lectures caused by the 
corona pandemic, students are released from the obligation to take part in the examinations 
of the summer semester, i.e. 

a) There will be no attempt count for the examinations of the summer semester 2020. 

b) A failed compulsory attempt (either according to the 1+4 rule or a repeat examination = 
2nd or 3rd examination attempt) and a failed examination will not be counted in the 
summer semester 2020. For examinations that are not passed, a withdrawal with recognised 
reason will be recorded in the QIS. This means that compulsory attempts not taken in the 
summer semester 2020 as well as attempts taken but not passed do not count towards the 
number of three possible examination attempts according to the applicable examination 
regulations.  

c) A written examination that has been passed is counted, but students may take it up at the 
next examination date for grade improvement. In deviation from the applicable examination 
regulations, this also applies once in the summer semester 2020 to examinations written in 
the 2nd or 3rd examination attempt. For these examinations, grades can also be improved 
on the next examination date. Registration for an irregular (= later than permitted by the 
examination regulations) grade improvement attempt must then be applied for via the 
Examinations Office.  



d) Students who wish to take part in an examination for grade improvement in the summer 
semester 2020 can do so in the summer semester 2020 or on the next examination date, e.g. 
in the following winter semester 2020/2021. Registration for an irregular (= later than 
permitted by the examination regulations) grade improvement attempt must then be 
applied for via the Examinations Office.  The rule that an attempt to improve grades can only 
be made once remains in force. 

3. Written papers which the students have to produce at home are excluded from this 
regulation. In principle, they can be carried out, but the delays caused by library closures and 
restrictions in inter-library loan should be taken into account by generously calculated 
deadlines for submission and a tendency to generously grant an extension of the deadline 
upon justified request in individual cases.  

If you have any questions, please contact us by e-mail at organisation-uwur@umwelt-campus.de .  

We wish you good luck for all the exams you will take this semester. 

With kind regards 

Klaus Helling 
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